REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS TO PARISH COUNCIL MARCH 2019
The Purbeck District Council meeting was held on 19th March. The meeting was mainly taken up with farewells to Purbeck District Council as it was the final Council meeting of that organisation. There is a final Audit and Governance Committee and a final Planning Committee to be held this coming week plus the Standards Committee is also meeting before the conclusion of PDC. All the final minutes will transfer to Dorset Council. Tributes were paid by Councillors and the Chief Executive to officers and staff for the overwhelming workload they have coped with. Both political parties spoke of what a friendly and co-operative manner all business had been transacted in. Councillor Budd, Leader of the Opposition, had brought with him a copy of PDC’s first Council Agenda. A Church Service is being held on Friday 29th March at 2 p.m. in Lady St. Mary’s Church, Wareham to which you have all been invited. The Service is supposed to only last for 45 minutes and various people will highlight events and milestones of PDC’s history.

Another item of business was to grant Upton Day Centre £10,000 which is much needed. As you know the Day Centre almost ended when the Lytchett Minster United Reformed Church closed as this was the Day Centre’s base, but it moved to our village and was here for a while before moving to Upton. The problem with Upton has been the cost of hiring the hall and the lack of funding which was withdrawn last year by DCC. Due to influence by Cr. Wharf, myself and Cr. Bill Pipe from Upton, a motion and report was put before PDC Council asking for this amount and it was granted unanimously. The Lead person from the Day Centre who also spoke from the Public Gallery was Mrs. Maureen Munford who was a Parish Councillor for Lytchett Matravers for many years and was Chairman of the Planning Committee. She lives in Eldons Drove and is probably known to most of you. 

The Bere Regis Neighbourhood Plan has been cleared by the Examiner and it was agreed by the Council that it go to Referendum on 2nd May to coincide with the local Elections. It had been thought that with a Brexit delay the UK might have to take part in the European Elections so the 2nd May elections would be moved to be held on 23rd May. However, this is not the case as it has been confirmed that the elections as planned will take place on 2nd May. The Shadow Council takes over on 6th May and becomes Dorset Council.

At the Shadow Council last Thursday in Dorchester a Motion had been put forward regarding participation in the new Dorset Council by Town and Parish Councils. There was much bandying to and fro about wording and an amendment was submitted. The original motion had come from a Liberal Democrat Councillor, the amendment came from a Conservative Councillor and the whole debate (in my view then broke down) took on a party political slant. The amendment was put to the vote and carried, but was lost as the motion so it was then amended by the Liberal Democrats and was then carried almost unanimously. It is not possible to commit the new Dorset Council, but the Constitution has been written in such a way as to encourage involvement of the Town and Parish Councils. There was no other business. There was much comment from the Public Gallery and mention was made of the limit for public speaking of 100 words per speaker. This was also mentioned at PDC where each public speaker is allowed 3 minutes.
The Volunteer of the Year Awards Ceremony was held at Westport House on the evening of 12th March. As usual the efforts of volunteers has been widely varied and brings huge benefits to the communities and area. 
Mostly in the village I have been involved in problems and panic with the tree cutting on the Reservoir site. The PDC Tree Officer was called on site and all was resolved. A request for a road sweeper in Purbeck Road has been submitted to sweep up sawdust and clear drains. An assurance regarding compliance and responsibility for boundary treatments and future maintenance has been included in the planning permission for this site. Hedge and fence problems still continue and the one case mentioned last time involving Aster has become more complicated and is still unresolved. Hopefully persistence will prevail.
As always I am happy to answer questions or listen to suggestions.

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR WENDY MEADEN

I am always grateful to Wendy for writing her report prior to mine. After her eloquent description of events items that have happened in PDC and beyond I am usually left with little to add. However on this occasion I wish to record that Wendy has been an excellent Vice-Chair of PDC for the last four years and has added her forensic knowledge of local government to make the work of the Audit & Governance Committee even more thorough.

When I started as a District Councillor I had no idea of the extent of the work that goes on behind the scenes to ensure that life runs smoothly. We all take for granted that our bins are emptied, food establishments are clean and up to standard and so on. Generally there is little that concerns us but for 99%+ of the time most things go on as normal. 

Purbeck has been lucky in being a small Council and well run. I sincerely hope that the new Dorset Council will similarly be well run and deliver the benefits promised with Local Government reorganisation. If it fails to deliver I expect much of the fault will lie with the rules and dictats imposed by a central government (of whatever political persuasion) dominated by urban centric individuals who fail or do not want to recognise the reality of life in more rural areas.
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR PETER WEBB

